
 

LICENSING, ENVIRONMENT & SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 

Meeting: 26 April 2023 
At: 6.00 pm 

 
PRESENT 
 
Councillor Shan Alexander (Chair) in the chair; Councillor Dickie Davies (Vice-Chair); 
Councillors Grace Baynham, Christine Carrigan, Stuart Corris, Liz Crix, David Meller, 
Vince Shaw and Matt Wynne. 
 
1.  MINUTES  
 
The minutes (copies of which had been circulated) of the meeting held on 22 March 2023 
were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 
 
2.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
Councillors and officers were invited to declare any interest that they had in any of the 
items on the agenda for the meeting. 
 
No declarations of interest were made. 
 
 
3.  URGENT DECISIONS  
 
The Committee was informed of three urgent decisions which had been taken. 
 
4.  EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC AND THE PUBLIC INTEREST TEST  
 
RESOLVED – That in order to prevent the disclosure of information which was not for 
publication, the public be excluded from the meeting during consideration of agenda items 
6 and 7, relating to paragraph 1 (Information relating to any individual) and paragraph 2 
(Information which is likely to reveal the identity of an individual) of Schedule 12A of the 
Local Government Act 1972.  
 
5.  PUBLIC QUESTION TIME  
 
No public questions were submitted. 
 
6.  CASE NUMBER P1768  
 
A representative of the Director of Place Management submitted a report (copies of which 
had been circulated) which informed Members of the conduct of an existing driver and 
requested the Committee to consider whether this driver remained a fit and proper person 
to drive a licensed vehicle. 
 

The Committee interviewed the driver in relation to these matters. 
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RESOLVED – That in the light of his recent conduct, the driver no longer remained a fit 
and proper person to drive a licensed vehicle and therefore his licence should be revoked. 
 
7.  CASE NUMBER P1769  
 
RESOLVED – That consideration of this item be deferred pending receipt of further 
information from the Licensing Authority. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 7.55 pm 
 


